
March 14, 2000

Katherine A. England
Assistant Director
Division of Market Regulation
Securities and Exchange Commission
450 Fifth Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C.  20549-1001

Re: File No. SR-NASD-00-02 - Amendments to NASD Code of Arbitration
Procedure Rules 10335 and 10205(h) Relating to Injunctive Relief - Amendment
No. 2

Dear Ms. England:

Pursuant to Rule 19b-4, the NASD is amending the above-referenced rule filing to
correct a typographical error. The paragraph of the proposed rule captioned “Hearing on
Request for Permanent Injunctive Relief” (page 4 of 38) is redesignated paragraph “(b),”
rather than paragraph “a).”

If you have any questions, please contact Laura Leedy Gansler, Office of General
Counsel, NASD Regulation, Inc., at (202) 728-8275; e-mail Laura.Gansler@nasd.com.
The fax number of the Office of General Counsel is (202) 728-8264.

Very truly yours,

Patrice Gliniecki
Vice President and
Deputy General Counsel


